
Weekly Update – 18th December 2023 
 
Good morning 
 
As we reach the last week of the year before Christmas, like most years I am struck 
with how quickly another year has passed, it really should not be a surprise anymore. 
 
Below you will find the update on the past week, going into what is a traditionally 
quiet time in the markets. Last week was overall positive with the various central 
banks holding interest rates and going into the New Year we wait for the signs of the 
expected falls. 
 
Here in Chertsey, there have been several developments which I would like to bring 
you up to speed on. Firstly, I am pleased to welcome John Browning to the team 
John is an experienced Para-planner who will add to the depth of experience that we 
have and will be working alongside Debbie and Ted. Over the past few weeks, he has 
been working with the team in London getting up to speed on our various systems 
and he will no doubt be at the heart of the tax year end work in the New Year. 
 
We have also been through a technology upgrade in the office, some of you will have 
heard the new phone system, it sounds very corporate but is just a digital system and 
the ‘next available team member’ will be Debbie, Ted or John as always. It does give 
us more flexibility to cope with changes such as remote working if, heaven forbid, we 
ever faced another lock down style event.  
 
Unfortunately, one of the big challenges we all face is the ever-increasing amount 
and sophistication of cyber and data attacks. We have introduced new technology to 
try and protect both you and the Practice. This allows for information that is of a 
sensitive nature to be attached to an E-Mail as an encrypted attachment. The 
software is called mimecast. The first time you wish to open an encrypted file you will 
be asked to set up a personal password and this will give you access to the file. As 
always if you have any questions or need help first time round, please just let us 
know. It is a shame that such moves are necessary but the risk from hacking and the 
sensitive nature of our work means that it is the only sensible route for us to take on 
your behalf. 
 



 

 
 
Finally, may I take this opportunity to thank you for trusting us with your financial 
planning, from all the team may we wish you and your families a peaceful and happy 
Christmas and best wishes for the New Year. The office will be closed between 
Christmas and New Year, but we will of course monitor the answer machine and E-
Mails if there is something you need from us over the holidays. 
 
Very best 
 
 



Andy 

 
Andy Wilmot 
Practice Principal 
 


